
 

 

GIRL GUIDES OF CANADA – BRITISH COLUMBIA COUNCIL  
PROVINCIAL PROGRAM COMMITTEE 

 
TERMS OF REFERENCE 

(To be used in conjunction with the Committees’ Generic Terms of Reference) 
 
PURPOSE 
To stimulate and promote an active interest in the Guiding program throughout the 
province. 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
Membership to include: 
Provincial Program Adviser (maximum of 3 years) 
Committee members 
 
Committee members’ duties may encompass the following, as assigned by the Chair: 

Communications  
Girl & youth programs 
Inclusivity/diversity 
Lones coordination 
Events coordination 

Membership may include the following specialties: 
Arts  
Environment  
Healthy lifestyles  
Science, Technology, Engineering & Mathematics (STEM)  

 
RESPONSIBILITIES 
In addition to the Generic Terms of Reference, the Provincial Program Committee shall: 
 

1. Explore, investigate and promote new ways of enhancing, enriching and 
presenting the girls’ programs. 

 
2. Be responsible for the promotion and administration of BC Lones. 

 
3. Help advise and promote youth members (Rangers and girl assistants). 

 
4. Help make Guiding accessible to girls and women throughout BC.  Increase 

awareness, understanding and acceptance within Guiding of members with 
special needs; embrace cultural awareness, diversity and inclusivity in programs 
for all branches.  

 
5. Increase interest in the arts through trainings, special events and activities. 

 
6. Promote environmental awareness for Guiders and girls through trainings, 

special events and activities. 
 

7. Increase interest in science and technology through trainings, special events and 
activities. 

 
8. Promote healthy lifestyles, including health eating, fitness, self-esteem and other 

lifestyle issues through trainings, special events and activities. 
 



 

 

9. Organize and conduct provincial events as necessary. 
 

10. Promote awareness of program resources available to Guiders through 
publications such as Pipeline, FunFinder, email communication and the website. 
 

 
These Terms of Reference to be reviewed every two years. 
Approval date: September 2017 


